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Newsletter at a glance  
Highlights (more details are outlined in this newsletter)  

• Leadership Team message from Bhairavi 
• Edendale Cultural Festival 
• Edendale Spellathon 2021 
• Out of zone enrolments 2022 
• Netball results 
• Tamariki showcase 
• PTA news 
• 2021 term dates 
• Team newsletters 

 
 
Tēnā koutou katoa, 
 
A huge thanks to our Edendale whānau for continually supporting our tamariki/children in 
their learning journey to make the most out of this current situation. We appreciate how 
we are all continuing to adapt to the online environment, discovering new ways to engage 
our learners and motivate them to reach their potential. We are incredibly grateful for our 
highly committed and enthusiastic kaiako/teachers for their professionalism, positive 
attitude and innovative approach to teaching. They are involved with planning and 
preparation, responding to messages and learning from our ākonga/learners and their 
whānau, just as they are when they are physically at school. It is our combined efforts to 
make sure learning goes smoothly, whether it is online learning or face to face learning at 
school.  

Mā te whiritahi, ka whakatutuki ai ngā pūmanawa ā tāngata 
Together weaving the realisation of potential 

 
This whakatauki sums up the importance of building strong home-school partnerships to 
foster life skills through the rich learning experiences we provide to our ākonga/learners.   
 
Stay well, stay safe and be kind. 
 
Ngā mihi  
Nā 
 
Bhairavi 
Tumuaki Tuarua | Deputy Principal 
 
 



 

 
 

 

  

 

If you require school administration assistance while in L4 please note 
the office@edendale.school.nz email address is monitored daily for your convenience. 

 
Edendale Cultural Festival: 
It is challenging to plan any event in advance due to COVID 19 lockdowns/restrictions and 
uncertainties around the alert levels. It is our aim to keep things as consistent and normal as 
possible when all Edendale tamariki can come back to school under Alert Levels 2 and 1, 
and we have decided to keep going with our cultural festival performances. It will happen 
towards the end of term 4 (date and time to be confirmed when we return to school in 
Alert Level 2). Keeping in mind the Ministry of Education and Ministry of Health guidelines, 
our Year 1-3 tamariki will only perform in front of our school audience. Our cultural festival 
team is looking at different options to share the performances with our school community. 
We will communicate all the relevant information regarding the festival at the appropriate 
time. So watch this space. 
 
 
Edendale Spellathon 2021: 
Thanks again to all Edendale parents/caregivers and whānau for helping your children learn 
their words, testing them, and informing their classroom teacher of the score through their 
class Seesaw. Please remember this week and next week; children will collect the pledge 
money from their sponsors. In week 10, we will draw some prizes.  

Prizes will be awarded for  
-  The child who raises the most money overall  
-  The classes that bring in the most money from each team  
-  Special prize draw for all children who raise $100 and more  
-  Plus lots of other prizes in a lucky dip draw  
Sponsors can deposit their donations directly into the school account for your Spellathon. 
 
Edendale Primary School: ASB 12-3063-0183995-00 

When processing your payment please use the following format:  

Particulars: Your child's name 
Code: Room number ___ 
Reference: Edendale Spellathon 2021  
 
 
Out of Zone enrolments: 
Please see advertisement on the next page. Deadline for applications is midday 15 October 
2021. 
Parents of students who live within the home zone and wish to enrol their 5 year old, 
should also apply by this date to assist the school to plan appropriately for next year. 



 

 
 

 

  

 
 
 
Edendale netball results: 
Even though Netball came to an abrupt end during lockdown. The girls played amazingly. 
Such hard work and dedication!   
Thank you to all the coaches and managers for your hard work. Ka mau te wehi! 
 

 

A Team (pictured left) – second place 
in their grade (A Grade) 
B Team (pictured below left) – first 
place in their grade (C Grade)  
C Team (pictured below right) – third 
place in their grade (C grade)  
 



 

 
 

 

 
 
Tamariki showcase: 
Jaques and Kanna from room 10 have been learning about Spring 

 
 

 
• Quiz Night : Face the Music  

We will be working with Beats by Bingo and the school to organise a new date for this, and 
will send out information as soon as we get a time to lock in. As you will be aware, with 
the uncertainty around the timing of level changes at present, we are unable to provide 
any clear dates at this stage. As with last year, we will be required to wait until Level 1 due 
to the numbers involved with the event.  
 
Raffle Tickets 
We are still continuing to sell raffle tickets online! See attached flyer for more info 
Just a reminder that raffle tickets are still on sale! With Auckland currently in Level 4, and 
with the possibility of Level 3 for a few weeks too, this is the PTA's only opportunity for 
fundraising for the school at this point.   
Tickets are $10 each, with 6 amazing prizes to win.  
 

• New Ideas 
While you think about joining us on the PTA, you can also be thinking about fundraising 
ideas that you would like to see at the school.  Are there ways that we can get more of the 
school community involved in events? Do you have connections to businesses or groups 
that we could reach out to for help with fundraising opportunities? We would love to hear 



 

 
 

   

 

  

Tickets can be purchased via online banking. Please use the account number: 
03-0104-0288432-00, Particulars: Name | Details: Child’s Room Number | Ref: Raffle, 
then email us at pta@edendale.school.nz for confirmation and raffle ticket numbers.  
We are looking to draw the raffle at the Quiz Night, which will hopefully be rescheduled 
for later this year, but if a date can’t be arranged, we will draw the raffle on Thursday 
November 4th, and announce the winners on November 5th. All winners will be notified 
by email.  

• New Members   
While you are all at home, now could be a good time to contemplate joining us on the PTA 
team. Next year will see several of our current members step down due to their children 
heading off to intermediate, so we are on the lookout for people to bring their fresh ideas 
and enthusiasm and become a part of this wonderful group.  In particular we will be 
looking for a new Treasurer, Secretary and Chairperson, so get in touch with us if you feel 
this could be your area of calling, or join us at one of our meetings over the coming 
months.  

• New Ideas 
While you think about joining us on the PTA, you can also be thinking about fundraising 
ideas that you would like to see at the school.  Are there ways that we can get more of the 
school community involved in events? Do you have connections to businesses or groups 
that we could reach out to for help with fundraising opportunities? We would love to hear 
from you. Email pta@edendale.school.nz  
Current Friends of Edendale members:  
Chairperson: Ross Keane 
Treasurer: Tracey Whitby 
Secretary: Kerry Hoult  
Communications Officer: Sarah Withers 
PTA Liaison Officer: Roni Neeley 
PTA members: Kylie Darby-Smith, Jane Maddox, Ritu Munjal, Sharon Stewart, Nik 
Petricevich  
Meetings 
Our next meeting of the year is on tonight, 16th September. The meeting starts at 7:00pm 
and will be held over Zoom.  If you would like to join us, email us on 
pta@edendale.school.nz and we can send you a Zoom invite to the meeting. It’s always 
great to have new people come along and see what is involved with the PTA. 
 
Edendale PTA 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Quiz Night: $10 each
Only 600 tickets available!

To purchase email pta@edendale.school.nz | Payment to 03-0104-0288432-00
Particulars: Name / Details: Child's Room Number / Ref: Raffle
Payment must be received before ticket numbers will be allocated - you will receive confirmation by email.

Weekend at a bach in Raglan.
Valued at $450

Double pass to Outerfields concert.
Valued at $240

Food hamper - New World.
Valued at $150

Food hamper - New World.
Valued at $150

Maungakiekie Golf Club Green Fees.
Classic eyelash extension from Made Beauty.

Maungakiekie Golf Club Green Fees.
Blue Rose Voucher.

1st Prize

2nd Prize

3rd Prize

5th Prize

4th Prize

6th Prize

Tickets available via online banking or in person at selected times
before and after school or at the Quiz Night.

Sale times at school to be advised.

Raffle to be drawn at the Quiz Night, date to be confirmed. You do not need to be present to win!

Friends of Edendale 
presents

Face the Music Raffle

raffle tickets

Valued at $50

Valued at $70

Valued at $50

Valued at $50



 

 
 

 

  

 
Edendale term dates 2021 (note these may change slightly) 

Term 3 26 July – 1 October   
Term 4 18 October – 14 

December  
Teacher only day: 22 October 
Labour Day: 25 October 
Teacher only day: 26 October 

Next Board meeting Tuesday 21 September at 7:00am via 
Zoom. Email 
principal@edendale.school.nz to 
request an invite 

Next Friends of Edendale meeting Thursday 16 September at 7:00pm email 
pta@edendale.school.nz for details 

First day of school 2022 Tuesday 1 February 2022 
 
 
Keep reading for our team newsletters 
Aroha – rooms 1-5 
Atawhai – rooms 6-10 
Mahi Tahi – rooms 11-17 
Akoranga – rooms 18-22 
Tuakana – rooms 24-29 
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TEAM UPDATE

Kia ora koutou,

Welcome to our Week 8 newsletter.
 
We would like to thank all our parents/whanau for
being so amazing in your support of your children’s
online learning. It's been lovely to see all the happy
and enthusiastic children engage in their learning
on Zoom. We also wish to acknowledge that this
different way of schooling can cause a level of stress
for many of us due to juggling our own work
commitments and family needs. Thank you to all
our families who are making the best of this very
different way of teaching and learning this term.
 
Unfortunately, due to lockdown restrictions, our trip
to Auckland Museum has been cancelled. We will
keep you updated on any further trips later in the
year. 
 
Stay safe and see you on Zoom. 

Kind regards,

Rosie, Callum, Ariel, Philippa & Hayley
[Aroha team teachers]

Room 2 has been meeting everyday on
Zoom to do some school work and
connect with our friends and teacher.
We have been learning about
adjectives, full stop and capital letters
in writing and subtraction in maths.

ROOM 2 

ROOM 1 
We have lots of activities every week.
We start our day with some warm up
exercises, greeting songs then jump
into maths then writing. On Fridays, we
just chill by playing some cool games,
sharing our work of the week and
reading lovely sometimes funny poems.

LOCKDOWN EDITION



   CURIOSITY- ROOM5
I have been so impressed with
Room 5’s positive attitude and
enthusiasm towards our zooms. We
have created powerful potions,
been scientists exploring rubbery
eggs, taken part in lots of maths
talking, and also had fun! Ka pai
Room 5.

INGENUITY- ROOM3

Room 3 has had a lot of fun with
our reading, writing, and maths.
There have been a lot of laughs
and learning.

PERSEVERANCE- ROOM 4
Room 3 have been working SO
hard and learning lots on their
Zooms! We've learnt about
similes and hyperboles, poems,
fractions - They even helped me
bake some delicious muffins on
Zoom! It has been such a joy to
see them every morning and I've
been SO impressed with their
positive attitudes towards online
learning.



WHAT HAVE OUR KAIAKO [TEACHERS] BEEN UP TO IN THEIR
SPARE TIME DURING LOCKDOWN?

   -Callum
"I've been shredding
on this axe!"

          -Rosie
“Wilma and Burt love cuddling
up to me on the couch. They
especially enjoy attending the
Zooms and seeing you do some
fantastic school work.”

        -Philippa
“Here are my lock down buddies -
Bluey the cat and Spike the dog.
Although cats and dogs aren’t meant
to get on, they are great friends. In
this picture they are both hoping for
a treat!”

       -Hayley
“I've been giving my plants lots
of love and care and creating
new baby plants to turn my

room into a jungle!”

                      -Ariel
“I’ve been trying to keep myself entertained by

working out at home, running and walking outside
(but making sure to social distance!). Also, I get to
video call my family back home longer this time".
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Tena koutou katoa
Hello Parents, Whānau and Caregivers,   



Here we are in week 8 of term 3 and we find ourselves in our fourth week at Alert Level 4. As we have just learned, it will take another
week until the community of Auckland Tāmaki Makaurau might move to Alert Level 3  at midnight Tuesday 21 September. With that the
hope that our children might go physically to school to finish off term 3 shrinks away. Surely, this is not at all how we expected term 3 to
shape up, but many of our tamariki and their whānau have been amazing and connected with their kaiako (teacher) daily during the last
weeks to continue their learning online. Further, through the many Seesaw posts we get to know and see the many activities our children
are engaged in. Clearly, everyone is giving their best and we are glad to ease this testing time in your child's learning journey. 
On the other hand, what a great opportunity for all of us to practise our resilience and inclusiveness. Every day, there are little stories of
how these values are put into action by community members. 




In room 8 , we are great Zoomers. We have explored many features of this online conferencing tool. Playing around with the video
background, video filter and simply pulling funny faces has been super popular. Also our Friday social session has been popular as it was a

brilliant opportunity to have a chat with friends. 

In room 8 we have been practising recognising fractions. Some of us have developed
this graph to visualise fractions and also to identify fractions which are basically the

same value. We call these equivalent fractions.  

Another group brainstormed about what it means to be inclusive.
Inclusiveness is the value that we are going to focus on for the

next couple of weeks. We want to learn to share toys/ playground
equipment with peers, to ably engage in conversation with my

peers and teachers to understand that we are all different and be
empathetic to these differences. 

Room 9 has been busy
making delicious

smoothies and writing a
set of instructions on how

to make them. 



Team Atawhai Term 3 2021                     Issue 2

Newsletter 

Te Wiki o te Reo Māori - Māori Language Week
The theme of this year's Te Wiki o te Reo Māori - Māori
Language Week has been “Kia Kaha te Reo Māori - Let's
make the Māori language strong. While te reo Māori is
always part of our learning, during this week we all aim to
learn an extra few phrases and also learn about the
importance of keeping te reo Māori alive. It has become
apparent that we all need to help with this goal no matter
whether we are native speakers of te reo Māori. What a
good opportunity to learn a few phrases with your little
expert. Keep asking and practising phrases and words they
have learned and still know. You most likely know, that
when learning a language it needs to be spoken otherwise
our clever brain sorts this content into the not useful file.




Room 9 has been showing fractions using
items around the house and also showing

their thinking using pictures.

It is unfortunate that we are still in
lockdown but we are doing well in terms

of Zoom meetings. Room 10 had the
opportunity to work with our buddy class
last Friday and it was a successful event.

The year 5/6 students were great and
well prepared. Thanks for their Mahi and
a special mention about their dress-up

for this occasion. 
Sampriti has done fantastic

artwork using autumn leaves and
the whole class was amazed and

inspired. Well done Sampriti!!
 

Students in room 10 are doing the ‘Teach
the teacher’ presentations extremely well
and thanks for all their hard work. It was

really fun watching them. Here is Bonnie’s
motion picture about ‘Ice cream in a van’.



Liam the super writer has been posting a

variety of stories on seesaw and reading his
stories. Way to go Liam!!




Room 7 tamariki have been resilient during the lockdown. We are still
learning together and having fun, as you will notice on the photo of

Nico’s pirate story. We can’t wait to be back at school though! In the
meantime, writing helps express our feelings, Piper’s story being a

good example of that (Jessie is all better now).  

In room 6, we have done lots of mahi during this
lockdown.

Here are a few items that the tamariki have
completed, about Spring, and atawhai, kindness.

Ka pai tamariki. 

We value your cooperation and support. You

can help by sending us well-rested children

with full tummies and a hug and a kiss still

fresh on their minds. This sets the stage for

a lovely day.

The Team Atawhai teachers

Latha, Melody, Fabienne, Adrienne & Heike 
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Zoom Baking with
Room 13

Zeta's Alliteration Poems
Riley's Personifications








HERE ARE SOME PHOTOS OF THE JOINT BAKE SALE ROOMS 6,
16 AND 17 HELD ON FRIDAY 6TH AUGUST. WE MADE  $1193.40

WHICH, ACCORDING TO SARAH WITHERS (PTA),  WAS A
RECORD FOR THIS YEAR.

CALM
CALM IS A LILAC BLUE

IT TASTES LIKE A FRESH
YUMMY BLUEBERRY

CALM SMELLS LIKE SWEET
ROSES BLOOMING

IT LOOKS LIKE A WHOLE
PEACEFUL AFTERNOON WITH

MY BOOK
AND SOUNDS LIKE WAVES
CRASHING ON THE SHORE

CALM MAKES ME FEEL
PEACEFUL AND HAPPY

(A SENSES POEM BY CASEY
ROOM 12)

SKITTLES, BY SIENNA
I HAVE A BUNNY CALLED

SKITTLES
HE PURRS AT US LIKE A CAT

AND AT NIGHT HE COMES
ALIVE

LIKE A CRAZY OWL
HE’S ALWAYS LICKING ME

AND CHEWING THINGS  
WHEN WE’RE NOT LOOKING!




MY BUNNY, HINA (BY PHOEBE)
HER FUR IS AS BLACK AS

MIDNIGHT
AND AS SILKY AS VELVET

SHE LOVES GREEN GRASS TO
PLAY IN

BUT SOMETIMES SHE IS AS SHY
AS A SCARED SNAIL

SHE IS AS FAST AS A CHEETAH!

POEMSPOEMS

Newspaper
Articles

SEPTEMBER 2021 A MAN HIT A POWER LINE AND THE POWER
WENT OUT FOR ABOUT AN HOUR THEN THE POWER WENT BACK

AT ABOUT 7.00 PM AT NIGHT.
THE CRASH WAS AT THE END OF FERGUSSON AVE. THE MAN
WAS CHARGED FOR DANGEROUS DRIVING. THE MAN HIT THE

POWER LINE AT 3.20 PM. THE ROAD WAS WET AT THE TIME SO
THAT MAY HAVE CAUSED THE CRASH BUT WE STILL ARE NOT

SURE.
BY WILL,  ROOM 11

Car Took Out Powerline TUPOU NEIUFI   
ARTICLE BY KATE ROOM 17



       DO YOU KNOW WHO WON THE FIRST

GOLD MEDAL FOR NEW ZEALAND IN THE 2020                                                                      
PARALYMPICS?

TUPOU NEIUFI DID!  SHE WON THE 100-METRE
BACKSTROKE IN SWIMMING. SHE WAS BORN

IN 2001 AND IS 20 NOW. SHE HAS TONGAN
ANCESTRY. SHE ENJOYS SPENDING TIME

WITH FAMILY,  EXERCISING AND READING.
HER IDOLS ARE  NEW ZEALAND SWIMMERS
SOPHIE PASCOE, MARY FISHER, CAMERON

LESLIE AND REBECCA DUBBER. TUPOU’S
MOTTO IS “BELIEVE IN YOURSELF,  BUT MOST

IMPORTANTLY BE YOU.”



Zoom Zoom Zoom!! Our tamariki have
become so proficient at quickly adapting to

online learning displaying one of our
school values, Resilience. They turn up to

the Zooms engaged and ready to learn. All
of the teachers have been very impressed
with the level of concentration the children

are showing as well as continuing to
display great quality work. Here are some

of the things that Team Akoranga have
been up to during lockdown.






Akoranga
Term 3

Room 22 have been doing 

 science to test density, the

result looked like a rainbow

in a glass. They explored

around their households to

find things beginning with

different letters.



Room 19 have been

busy baking, exploring

nature and lots of

inquiry work.




Room 21 had afantastic dress upparty, whatcharacters can you
spot?

Room 19 have been

busy baking,

exploring nature and

lots of inquiry work.






Eve and her Mum Juliet showed
us how to re-grow vegetables
from scraps. What a fantastic
initiative for the environment

as well as saving us all money.
We have had arts and craftsand a PJ party.

Pancake party and science

experiments are all the go on

Room 20’s Zoom.

We used our maths skills w
hile

learning to make pancakes. We

had to measure, weigh and

create shapes to make our funky

animal pancakes. 






Kia ora all - this newsletter is a little different as it's a special lockdown
edition. Each class is sharing a snapshot of their online learning. We

have all been blown away with our tamariki during this lockdown - we
have had some great numbers of students joining us and sharing their

learning both on Zoom and Seesaw. 
Thank you to our parents and whānau for supporting our tamariki to

access the technology needed to engage with online learning. 
Ngā manaakitanga

Tracy, Tuakana Team Leader & Shamin, Braedon, Katrina, Claudia, Nik



Room 25Room 25Room 25   STEM challenge design in Room 25
We had a few design challenges over zoom
this week and this is one of the designs. The

challenge was to design a new hairclip or
headband that was going to be used as a
Bluetooth speaker. We had to think about
what was the purpose of our design and
who would use it. In this design, you can

wear the headband and plug in your
earphones to listen to music without

disturbing others. We did this challenge
during our Zoom session and then added

our work to Seesaw.
By Sean,  Room 25

Drip, drop, drip, drop the sound of the cold rain hitting the mucky ground was
squelching beneath my feet. My gumboots were ploughing through the muddy ground
while the rain soaked up the soil. I gazed up into the un-illuminated and inky sky and saw
something uncanny.  A flock of fish was swimming freely across the dark and stormy sky.   
The fish were coated with shiny scales and there were about a million of them. 
As I padded through the cotton field, I realised the fish seem endless as they flopped
and swam in the night sky. It smelt terrible, an odour like when you have an old snapper. 
There were a variety of different fish some were orange, banana yellow, violently violet
and different colours of the rainbow. 

                                         

Kia ora whānau,
Haere mai te wiki o te

reo Māori. Try practising
some Māori language

this week. Here are some
sentences you might like

to use at home. 
He (name of food) māu? -
do you want some (name

of food)?
He pēnei māu? - do you

want some of this?
Homai te (name of food)
- pass me the (name of

the food)
Ngā mihi (thank you)

Nā Katrina Kiely

Spellathon donations due
week 8 & 9

Māori Language Week this
week

Camp payment due Friday 17
September

Dates & updates




TUAKANA - YEARS 5 & 6
T E A M  N E W S L E T T E R  -  W E E K  8  T E R M  T H R E E  2 0 2 1

Room 24Room 24Room 24   

Room 26Room 26Room 26
We've been having some fun with memes as part of our literacy sessions, and exploring the
power of photos and captions. 
From left to right, by Ruth, by Manya, by Payton, by Isabelle.

Room 24 have been doing a great job with their group writing.  The picture on the left has been the
inspiration - here is what Hannah, James, Kevin, Mikey and Gardenia have written so far. 






TUAKANA - YEARS 5 & 6
T E A M  N E W S L E T T E R  -  W E E K  8  T E R M  T H R E E  2 0 2 1

Room 27Room 27Room 27   As you will know, we have been looking into the news as a team.
Here is a news style piece from Alex in Room 27.

GIANT ATTACKS LONDON
A giant rose from under the grass at Buckingham Palace today, causing

chaos everywhere it went. It destroyed half of London, and most of
Buckingham Palace. Thousands of people are in hospital in a serious but

stable condition. Lots of famous landmarks have been damaged, including
St Paul's Cathedral, Big Ben, the London Eye, and the Tower Bridge. The

queen says that she can't believe that giants are real, and insists that she
will need to have Buckingham Palace fixed before her speech on Christmas

day.
By Alex, Room 27

Room 29Room 29Room 29   
The challenges of lockdown have not discouraged
Room 29 from coming together to learn (online);
we have had a lot of fun learning experiences,
from lockdown-friendly PE sessions to catch-ups
with our buddy class and more. Here are some of
the great newspapers Room 29 students have
created as part of our current events inquiry.

Room 28Room 28Room 28 As well as posting and sharing lots of our work through Seesaw, Room 28
has been mixing it up during our Zoom sessions to keep the learning

interesting and engaging. Here are some examples: 

Picture that prompted the writing

Above: By Makayla, Room 29
Right: By Leo, Room 29

A fun scavenger hunt - great idea, Molly!                         Working together on a technology venn diagram online
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Kōwhai Intermediate School 

New Zealand’s first intermediate school established 1922 
Ma te huruhuru, ka rere te manu  -  Fly Further Together   -  O le tele o sulu e maua ai figota 

 

2022 In Zone Enrolments at Kōwhai Intermediate are open.	
It’s helpful for us if we get your enrolment nice and early so we have time to 
carefully consider class placements.  

To enrol your child please click on the following link: 

HTTPS://ENROL.ETAP.CO .NZ/ 	

You will need to enter our school code: 1337 

Barbara Cloonan  
 
Acting Principal 
Kōwhai Intermediate School 
26 Onslow Rd | Kingsland | Auckland 1024 
P: (09) 8467534 ext 203 |  W: www.kowhai.school.nz 
 




